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OF THE COUNCIL OF THE
CITY OF VADNAIS HEIGHTS
NOVEMBER 7, 2018

The regular meeting of the Council of the City of Vadnais Heights was held on the above date and called to order by Acting Mayor Johnson at 7:07 p.m. 
ROLL CALL
Upon roll call, the following members were present: Council Members Terry Nyblom, Heidi Gunderson, and Craig Johnson.
The following member was absent: Mayor Bob Fletcher and Council Member Greg Urban.
Also present were: City Administrator Kevin Watson, Assistant City Administrator Tim Sandvik, Planning/Community Development Director Nolan Wall, Fire Chief Ed Leier, Finance Director Bob Sundberg, City Attorney Caroline Bell Beckman, Deputy City Clerk, Peggy Aho and Jeff Melcoch, Cable Producer.
City Administrator Watson provided several announcements.  
APPROVAL OF AMENDED AGENDA
Council Member Nyblom asked that the November 7, 2018 Agenda be amended by moving Consent Item #7D to a standalone item for separate discussion.  
Upon motion by Nyblom, seconded by Gunderson, it was 
18-11-172	“RESOLVED, that the November 7, 2018 Regular Meeting Agenda be approved as amended.”
Ayes – 3		Nays – 0
The resolution was adopted. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A. October 16, 2018 Regular Workshop Meeting
Upon motion by Gunderson, seconded by Nyblom, it was
18-11-173	“RESOLVED, to approve the October 16, 2018 Regular Workshop Meeting Minutes as presented.”
			Ayes – 3		Nays – 0		
	The resolution was adopted.
B. October 16, 2018 Regular Council Meeting
Upon motion by Nyblom, seconded by Gunderson, it was
18-11-174	“RESOLVED, to approve the October 16, 2018 Regular Council Meeting Minutes as presented.”
			Ayes – 3		Nays – 0		
	The resolution was adopted.

APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA
Upon motion by Gunderson, seconded by Nyblom, it was
18-11-175	“RESOLVED, that the Consent Agenda 7A-7C and 7E items for the November 7, 2018 meeting be approved as follows:
A. Approve Claims #76886 Through #766968 and Electronic Claims #1289 Through #1293 for Payment
A.1. US Bank Visa Payment in the Amount of $5,353.31
B. 	Approve Replacement of Emergency Lighting on S851 and Authorizes Payment from the CIP
C.	Approve Purchase and Installation of Awnings on S851 and Authorize Payment form the CIP
E.	Approve 2018 Bow Hunting Permits for:
	1.	Hans Henning hunting at 467, 470 and 486 Bear Avenue N; and
	2.	Kurt Horwath hunting at 3925, 3935 and 3917 Centerville Road.” 

Ayes – 3		Nays – 0
	The resolution was adopted.
	Council Member Nyblom asked what would happen if a recount on the election results was requested and how might that request relate to the Special Meeting the Council is considering setting for November 13.  Assistant City Administrator Sandvik said that the City is required by State Law to canvass the election results within 3 to 7 days after the election and that a potential recount would not affect this timeline.  


Upon motion by Nyblom, seconded by Gunderson, it was
18-11-176	“RESOLVED, that Consent Agenda Item #7D, Setting a Special Council Meeting to Canvass the Returns and Declare the Results of the November 6, 2018 Election for City Offices be set for November 13, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. be approved. ”
Ayes – 3		Nays – 0
	The resolution was adopted.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: None. 
PUBLIC HEARINGS: 
A. Consider Adopting a Resolution Giving Preliminary Approval to the Proposed Issuance of Conduit Revenue Bonds for Academy for Sciences & Agriculture, under Minnesota Statutes, Section 469.152 through 469.1655, as amended

John Utley, bond counsel with Kennedy & Graven, stated that this matter has been before the City previously in 2004 for authorization to issue bonds. At that time, the bond issuance was approved, the bonds were issued, and the AFSA School was constructed. He said that at this time AFSA is requesting the City Council authorize issuance of bonds to refinance the outstanding bonds issued in 2004 and issue additional bonds to finance the acquisition and renovation of a building in Little Canada which will be used for elementary grades. He explained the reason for the City to do this issuance for another city is for efficiencies and to save money. Two bond issues in two different cities would cost extra. He noted that the statutory requirement allows this type of issuance but it is necessary to get the approval from all cities involved. 

Utley said that the approval process is in progress. He said that state law requires that there be a public hearing before proceeding with the issuance of bonds. If the City Council is amenable following the public hearing on this issue, there is a resolution before the Council that would give preliminary authorization for the financing and authorize AFSA to submit a form to the MN Department of Economic Development which must approve each of these projects before moving forward. Once all approvals are in place, they can complete the required documents and then come back before the Council to ask for final approval and if the City grant’s final approval, they will proceed to closing on the bonds. He said this could occur sometime in December before the end of the year. 

Utley noted that these bonds will be revenue bonds and not secured by any assets of the City and will not affect the City’s taxing power and are the obligation, entirely, of the School. These bonds will not affect the City’s credit rating.   

Acting Mayor Johnson asked if there were any questions from the Council. There were none. Johnson noted that the City has the ability to issue these types of bonds every year. Doing so this year will not limit the City’s ability to fund another project for another group next year.  

Johnson opened the Public Hearing at 7:30 p.m. Becky Meyer, Executive Director of AFSA, thanked the Council for considering their request and said that the school is looking forward to being a K-12 school and serving more members of the community.

Johnson closed the Public Hearing at 7:30 p.m.
Upon motion by Gunderson, seconded by Nyblom, it was
18-11-177	“RESOLVED, that Council Adopts a Resolution Giving Preliminary Approval to the Proposed Issuance of Conduit Revenue Bonds in the amount of $13,000,000 for Academy for Sciences & Agriculture, under Minnesota Statutes, Sections 569.152 through 469.1655, as amended.” 
Ayes – 3		Nays – 0
	The resolution was adopted.

PRESENTATIONS: 
A. Municode Tutorial
Planning/Community Development Director Wall gave an overview of the new City Code using the Municode system. He reviewed the main menu which includes new Chapters, sections and the hierarchy. Wall said he feels the best function Municode offers, from the public standpoint and a function that staff will use frequently, is the search function. 

OLD BUSINESS: None.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. Consider Approving Recommendation on Hiring Chris DuBay as Fire Technician as Conditioned by the City Administrator, and Authorize the Posting for the Open Public Service Worker II Position
Assistant City Administrator Sandvik noted that at the last meeting the Council approved offering this position internally. This helped expedite the hiring process. Mr. DuBay is coming from Public Works, which means there will be an opening in that department.  Staff are requesting the authorization to advertise for the PSW II position.

Upon motion by Nyblom, seconded by Gunderson, it was
18-11-178	“RESOLVED, that the Council recommend Hiring of Chris DuBay as Fire Technician as conditioned by the City Administrator, and Authorizes posting for the Open Public Service Worker II Position.”
Ayes – 3		Nays – 0
	The resolution was adopted.

B. Consider Setting Tuesday, November 20, 2018 Workshop and Agenda 
City Administrator Watson said that the November 20, 2018 Workshop Agenda will include discussion about the agreement with the Cable Commission.  
Upon motion by Nyblom, seconded by Gunderson, it was
18-11-179	“RESOLVED, that the next Workshop meeting be scheduled for November 20, 2018 at 6:00 p.m.”
Ayes – 3		Nays – 0
	The resolution was adopted.

COUNCIL AND DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
Finance Director Sundberg had nothing to report 

Deputy Clerk Aho had nothing to report.

Planning/Community Development Director Wall noted that he had attended a meeting on the Rush Line project.  The project is going to do a parking study in the area of the Vadnais Sports Center.  

Fire Chief Leier stated that they have been working on code enforcement on a property for 2 1/2 years. The residence had had a fire. Three weeks ago the structure was finally torn down and the lot has been cleared and graded. 

City Attorney Bell Beckman had nothing to report. 

Assistant City Administrator Sandvik had nothing to report.

Council Member Gunderson thanked all the election judges and others for working at the polls.  

Council Member Nyblom also thanked the election judges and others and added congratulations to Gunderson on being elected Mayor.

City Administrator Watson stated that the County has run into software challenges with the lights at Hwy 96. They hope to have them up and running by mid-December. He also thanked the election judges. He noted that the City is still working on getting a 24 hour whistle ban in place between McMenemy and County Road F.  The railroad has asked for a traffic count in the area.  Staff are looking to see if the County has recently done one, and if not, the City will need to. He also congratulated Mayor Elect Gunderson.

Council Member Johnson noted that he attended the VHEDC meeting on the 7th. He also said that the water meter replacement at his residence went smoothly. He recommended that people clean out the area around their meters prior to the installation. He also congratulated Mayor Elect Gunderson.  

ADJOURN MEETING
A motion was made by Council Member Nyblom to adjourn the meeting at 7:47 pm.
							Respectfully submitted,

							________________________________ 
							Kevin Watson, City Administrator



